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DATE:	     	November 14, 2012	

ATTENDEES:	Bill Ferland, Edna O’Neill Mattson, Mary Baker, Dave Snow, Regina Cobb, Kevin Salisbury, James Gracik, Francine Luizzi-Bench, Antonio Lombardi, Kevin Poulin, Rick Foote, Bob Chase, Norm Mageau


The minutes from our previous meeting on March 1, 2012 were approved and will be added to the website.

Antonio Lombardi questioned a “food ban” mentioned in the last meeting notes and there has not been an actual ban just a directive to Student Government to be more diligent with the garbage, garbage containers, and refrigerators in the area.

Dave Snow gave a Surveillance update saying that the project went out to bid for cameras for Flanagan and Liston. 

Edna Mattson asked about having a surveillance system at the Knight campus and Dave said not at this time.  Antonio asked why and discussion followed. 

Norm Mageau said that he recognized that there are two sides of the subject of surveillance, but he thinks that for Security Department details, it would be a great tool. 

Dave said the alarm system for Flanagan and Liston is wrapping up and Flanagan’s system is being roughed and the company will move to Liston to replace the system there.

As for the new lock project, there will be a major re-keying at Flanagan, Liston and Knight campuses.  Today is the closing date for the bid on this project.  Key cards will eventually be used which will allow us to re-key all the doors and use ID cards which will have a chip in them to allow access. 

Antonio mentioned that some people are concerned that this system may monitor who comes and goes.

Dave said that the College is not interested in keeping track of folks coming and going. 

Bill Ferland said the same issues will come up between the surveillance cameras and the key cards but, safety needs to be addressed on our campuses and these methods are proven to be the best safety measures available.

Francine Luizzi-Bench wondered what could be done for a student who receives an ID card but only attends CCRI for one semester or less.  Dave said that temporary cards will be able to be made for this instance. 

Antonio spoke about the new recycling effort that the Student Government is proposing.  He mentioned that there seems to be no bins to recycle cans and bottles in the Commons at the Knight Campus.  He said that SG is willing to add a monetary contribution to help defray some of the cost, but at the same time realizes it really is not a student issue as much as a College issue. 

Bill talked briefly about how the tipping process relates to the cost of recycling. 

Dave said that the State of RI Purchasing Department assigns the company that will haul away the recycling and CCRI is told who the company will be and how much we will pay.  With the new regulations under The Uniform/combined Recycling Program, it will be better since it is neater and cleaner for the Physical Plant and the custodial department.  We are now waiting for the new award from State Purchasing.  Dave said that currently we recycle; corrugated boxes, paper, cans, bottles, blasts, lights, printer/copier cartridges and more plastic than ever before. 

Antonio wondered if signage could be made to make students, faculty and staff aware of the Uniform Recycling Program.  As well as maybe some posters/signage that tells of all of the recycling efforts that the College makes.  Once again, the offer was made for SG to help in some way and Dave told Antonio to speak to Ken McCabe. 

Mary Baker mentioned that as in the past Joanne Jacobs always brings smoking issues up to this committee and we let her know that there are policies that are in place and should be adhered to. 





11:00a.m. - Meeting Adjourned.

				




